ILLINOIS COUNTY TREASURERS’ ASSOCIATION

February 22, 2019

Charro Mexican Restaurant

512 North Webster St

Taylorville, il 62568

MINUTES

The Zone Il meeting was called to order by Chairman, Kirby Ballard at 11:02 a.m,
The pledge was led by Betty Assmusen, Christian County Treasurer

THOSE IN ATTENDANCE; VENDORS IN ATTENDANCE:

Cari Meeker Mason Todd Claussen The Master's Touch, LLC
Nikki Lohman - Montgomery Mike Meyer Cic

Travis Cox Cass Megan Cochran Sikich,LLP

Tina Droste Henderson Bob Schrage Devnet, Inc

Penny Thomas Logan Gary Lake Mall Communication Group
Staci Mayal Fuiton Matt Hanlgan PFM

Chris Slusser Madison

Jenny Geirnaeirt Morgan Guests:

Betty Assmusen Christian Ted Ballard Kirby's Son

Shelbi Turner, Deputy Christian Meg Kettlekamp Philip Lasseigne Staff

Gib Ashlock Jersey Representing Congressman

Mark Crawford, Deputy  Sangamon Rodney Davis

Kirby Ballard Green

Candy Knight Brown

Introduction around the room, each one present told how many children and pets they had.

Happy Birthday was sung to Staci Mayall, birth date was February 18™,

A motion was made by Staci Mayall and seconded by Jenny Geirnaeirt to accept the Secretary’s report as
presented and passed by a voice vote.

The Treasurer’s report was given by Kirby, with a balance of $1,671.30.

Meg Kettlekamp spoke on behalf of Philip Lasseigne, an aid to Congressman Rodney Davis from the 13" District of
llinois. Congressman Davis represents 14 counties and works on several committees and is available to assist
counties with grant writing.

Gary Lake, MCG, spoke about the availability and process of MCG eDelivery of tax bills, He had a lot of information
end 3 hand outs. They are attached with the minutes.

Betty Assmusen asked that we all get our Information current on the 1.C.T.A website. She can help with updating
the page If you have questions. She also mentioned that her county is wanting to Implement a new % percent
safety tax in Christlan County, while researching the process discovered the lilinois Department of Revenue
website had information that helped her determine the tax allocation amounts. She wanted to make everyone
aware of this website.

All of the vendors present were given a few minutes to speak,

lenny Geirnaelrt gave a Legislative Update. Information sheets attached.

The next meeting will be held on Friday, March 22 the location Is to be determined.

Respectfully submitted by Candy Knight, Recording Secretary, Brown County Treasurer

A great Mexican lunch was served by Charro Mexican Restaurant.



